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For the Week Ending
February 17, 2017

Upcoming Town Meetings*:
A Colchester Conservation Commission: Monday, February 20, 7 PM at Bayside
Activity Center
APlanning Commission: Tuesday, February 21, 7:00 PM
ACemetery Advisory Committee: Wednesday, February 22, 8:00 AM, Champlain
Room, 2" floor
ASelectboard: Tuesday, February 28, 6:30 PM
*All meetings take place at the Colchester Town Offices, 781 Blakely Road in the
Outer Bay Conference Room, 3" floor, unless otherwise noted.

Upcoming events:
A Teen Tech Week 2017: Be the Source of Change! March 6-11.
Join teen librarians across the country in celebration of technology and cool
maker stuff. This year's programs for teens include ukulele-playing, video
game designing, creating scents, and 3D design. Keep an eye on our website
to sign up online!

Notices:

A The Town Offices and Burnham Library will be closed on Monday, February 20
in observation of Presidents’ Day.

A The 95™ Colchester Annual Report for FY 2015-16 is now available at the Town
Offices, Burnham Library, by mail by request (call 264-5509), and on our
website: https://tinyurl.com/townreport16

A Reminder: Please keep all private driveways clear of snow for emergency
access vehicles. All residential driveways 50 to 300 feet long should have a
clear path 15 feet wide; driveways more than 300 feet long should have 20
feet in width cleared. Please also remember to check your vents and gas
meters and keep them free of snow and ice.

Selectboard Meeting Highlights
Tuesday, February 14, 2014

A Auditor Fred Duplessis presented the FY 2015-16 audit, which was clean, with
no findings

A Amendments to the Colchester Ordinances, Chapter 12. Traffic were approved

for First Reading and a public hearing will be warned for March 14, 2017

Further discussion of the future of the St. Gelais Overlook on Water Tower Hill

was held. Staff will proceed with further examination of options

>\

For further information or comment, please call Linda Gustainis at 802.264.5509
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A Aaron Frank reported that the Town had yet to reach an agreement with the

State regarding pending Property Tax Redetermination. This will have a
significant and direct impact on Colchester’s State Education Property Tax
The Town’s agreement with CCTA/Green Mountain Transit will be renewed
and bus service will continue on the Rte. 7 corridor to Creek Farm Road,
Severance Corners, and Water Tower Hill

The Selectboard appointed Aaron Frank, Deputy Town Manager to the Joint
Survey Committee for Chittenden County Public Safety Services. This is the
first formal step toward establishing a municipal union for regional dispatch
services. A district will not be established until a public vote is held at a later
date

Visit http://clerkshg.com/default.ashx?clientsite=Colchester-vt to read the
entire minutes

Message of the Week
Public Works’ Winter Operations

Along with the rest of New England, Colchester residents have been struggling under
intense winter storms this past week. Students and skiers rejoiced at the prospect of
a snow day while the rest of us monitored the weather forecasts and hunkered down.
With winter on everyone’s minds, it’s an appropriate time to turn our attention to our
Department of Public Works (DPW). Here at the Town we recognize DPW
employees as unsung heroes whose work is often under-appreciated and always
vital. Recently the snowfall has put the DPW to the test. To put this winter’s impact
on personnel and material in perspective, let’s compare some statistics from the last
three years:

A Winter 2014-15:

V 43 events (an “event” is weather that necessitates plowing/salting)
V 887 tons salt and 1068 cubic yards sand used
V Employee overtime (OT) stats not available

A Winter 2015-16 was remarkably mild:

V 22 events
V 578 tons salt and 586 cubic yards sand used
V 510 hours of OT worked

A Winter 2016-17, to date:

V 40 events
V 1255 tons salt and 1316 cubic yards sand used
V 977 hours of OT worked

For further information or comment, please call Linda Gustainis at 802.264.5509
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Colchester’s Public Works has twelve full time employees who maintain Town roads,
two mechanics who maintain vehicles, along with an Operations Manager who
oversees all the activity. Equipment includes six large trucks that plow main arteries,
two one-ton trucks that plow narrower residential streets and cul-de-sacs, and one
pick-up truck for cul-de-sacs only. Mother Nature sets the schedule and DPW
personnel may work late into the night or start their day as early as 2 AM - and
sometimes both.

The next time snow falls we hope you’ll remember the Colchester employees who
work literally around-the-clock for the community’s safety and convenience. For
them a snow day never means a day off!

Economic Development Department
Kathi Walker O’Reilly, Director

The Economic Development Department has been working to promote Colchester
tourism with the goal of becoming a “recreation destination.” We want to attract
more people to town to support our local businesses, to enjoy our scenic outdoors,
to meet old friends in the community and to make new ones.

February began with the 34th Annual Winter Carnival and the annual Colchester’s
Got Talent Show. The second weekend Malletts Bay was host to the 6th Annual Pond
Hockey Tournament. Colchester residents are enthused about recreation, even—or
perhaps especially—during a snowy Vermont winter: over 900 people participated in
the Pond Hockey Tournament and the Winter Carnival had near record attendance.

In Colchester there’s no reason to stay indoors any time of year. We always have lots
to offer!

For more information about the Economic Development Office, please Vvisit
http://www.colchestervt.gov/econdev or call (802) 264-5508.

Planning and Zoning Department
Sarah Hadd, Director

For the week of February 13, 2017:

A The Colchester Development Review Board met on February 8th and
approved the following applications:

1. Preliminary plat application of Ray Vartuli, Gary & Susan Pasha, and
Hank Gintoff for an 8-unit Planned Residential Development comprised
of one triplex unit, two duplex units, one single family unit and a new
public road located on East Lakeshore Drive. Tax Map 66, Parcel 016013

For further information or comment, please call Linda Gustainis at 802.264.5509
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2. Final plat application of Lisa Darby Therrian and the Estate of Shawn

Darby for a 4-lot Planned Unit Development subdivision of a 34.4 acre
parcel with lot one containing an existing single family residence and
the remaining lots to be developed, each with a single family residence,
located at 590 Red Rock Road. Tax Map 77, Parcel 005000

Site plan application of Catamount Lane, LLC and Naomi Salls D/B/A
Muddy Hands Preschool to establish a large daycare center in an
existing building previously serving as a common area for residential
units. The parcel is developed with 12 buildings with 89 apartments and
144 parking spaces. Subject property is located at 36 Catamount Lane.
Tax Map 20, Parcel 005000

Site plan application of Char, LLC and Sam Sparhawk to amend a
previously approved site plan for the replacement of a concrete block
seawall with a dimensional stone wall to extending the wall 42 linear
feet to the east; located at 113 & 121 West Porters Point Road. Tax Map
45, Parcels 008002 & 009002

Sketch plan of Severance Corners Village Center, LLC to amend a
previously approved Planned Unit Development consisting of 241
dwelling units and 97,059 square feet of mixed office, commercial, retail
and restaurant space on five lots with the amendment consisting of the
construction of a 3-story, 30,128 sq. ft., 36-unit residential building with
underground parking, located at 2588 Blakely Road. Tax Map 08, Parcel
037013-0000000.

The Development Review Board will meet again on March 8th.

A The Planning Commission met on February 7th to continue its review of the
Subdivision Regulations, specifically, recreational amenity requirements. The
Commission will continue its review of the Subdivision Regulations at its
February 21st meeting, specifically, on open space requirements.

A On March 14th the Selectboard will hold a public hearing on Supplement 40 to
the Colchester Zoning Regulations The supplement includes the following
amendments:

1.

Amend Section 2.02C Official Map to remove the Lakeshore Drive
Bypass and relabel the Circumferential Highway as a future road. Add
proposed separated path and emergency access in the vicinity of
Malletts Bay Avenue and the Circumferential Highway corridor

Amend Section 2.10B(1) to clarify fence location

Amend Section 2.18B to add exemption for construction signs

Amend Sections 3.04F, 3.05F, and 6.01F to add additional standards for
contractors yard landscape

For further information or comment, please call Linda Gustainis at 802.264.5509
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5. Amend Table A-1 to add contractors yard landscaping as conditional
use in R5, R10, & AGR Districts
6. Amend Appendix F to rezone the following parcels:
a. Portions of Parcel ID #08-021003 AGR to R2
b. 12-022000-0000000 AGR to R5
c. 12-023000-0000000 AGR to R5
d. Portions of Parcel ID#06-005002 AGR to R2
For more information visit http://colchestervt.gov/planningz or call (802) 264-5600.

Department of Public Works
Bryan Osborne, Director

A Continue development of Stormwater Utility

A Continue development of the Malletts Bay Scoping Study, including a
comprehensive stormwater system for Malletts Bay, upgrade of the Bayside
Intersection, and development of a bike path along West Lakeshore Drive
from Bayside to Prim Road

A Continue development of the Malletts Bay Sewer Project in partnership with
Colchester Fire District #2

A Interior painting at Colchester Police Department was completed January 27

A In process of bidding out the heating ventilation/air conditioning maintenance
service for 8 Town buildings

A Continue work on the FY 18 Wastewater Budget.

A Pricing roof replacement for Pump Station Number 1.

A Garage completed 64 work orders this month for repairs/maintenance of

vehicles/equipment

For more information about DPW visit http://colchestervt.gov/publicworks or call
(802) 264-5620.

Notify Me: Subscribe to Town news that matters to you most. Visit
www.colchestervt.gov and click on the Notify Me icon to sign up.

For further information or comment, please call Linda Gustainis at 802.264.5509
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